
Chestnut on the Green Phase I - Annual Meeting Minutes
November 17, 2014 – 7:00 PM

Indian Head Park Village Hall

201 S. Acacia Drive, Indian Head Park, IL  60525

Jon Buralli, President, called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm.

1. Role Call – Present:  Jon Buralli, Kim Joseph, Rick Dahl, Ann Dee, Jennifer Boyce, and Laura Sneed from Elite Management.
Homeowners present from Units 7210, 7261, and 7265
2. Establish quorum – Quorum established.
3. Introduction of candidates:  Ann Dee, Kim Joseph & Jon Buralli
4. Collection of votes:  All candidates re-elected by acclimation.
5. Tabulation of votes (results to be announced after general board meeting)

6. Election of new officers

7. Adjournment

Chestnut on the Green Phase I -Board Meeting Minutes
1. GENERAL

1.1. Approval of minutes for the August 25, 2014 Board meeting

M: Kim, 2nd: Ann, Vote: All in favor
2. FINANCIAL AND ADMINISTRATIVE 

2.1. Approve 2015 Budget at $220.00 per month

M: Ann, 2nd: Jennifer, Vote: All in favor
2.2. Q3 Financial Report – Elite
M: Jon, 2nd: Ann, Vote: All in favor
2.3. Management Report – November
3. BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS
3.1. Approval of asphalt repairs at 7233, 7235, 7255 & 7257 for $1650.00 

M: Jon, 2nd: Kim, Vote: All in favor
3.2. Approval of bulk salt increase; lot application $420.00, walk application $462.00

No motion to approve.  Laura will review contract and look at the possibility of Association  buying our own salt and having buckets by homeowners units.
3.3. Approval of the following recurring annual expenditures:

· Approve Bob the Gutterman annual gutter cleaning for $1500.00

M: Kim, 2nd: Jennifer, Vote: All in favor
· Approve Ken’s Pond & Lake Management Services annual contract for $1200.00
M: Kim, 2nd: Jennifer, Vote: All in favor
· Approve Winkler’s Tree Service annual Ash treatments for $149.00

M: Kim, 2nd: Jennifer, Vote: All in favor
4. OPEN DISCUSSION FROM BOARD

4.1. Discuss east side foundation problems and review proposals 

Two (2) proposals were reviewed for foundation repairs at 7221 FCD where a foundation crack was reported; one from US Waterproofing and a second from Perma Seal.  A third proposal from foundation engineer; The Structural Group was reviewed.  The Board decided to forego the Structural Group proposal and work with one of the two contractors.  Laura will talk to contractors to discuss detailed repair recommendations and pricing. 
5. OPEN FORUM FOR RESIDENTS

Resident reported lamp post light is going on and off at night.  Laura will ask Village to replace bulb.

6. ADJOURNMENT




           
      M: Jon, 2nd: Rick Vote: All in favor – meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm.
